FINANCE COMMITTEE

The MINUTES of the Finance Committee held in the Boardroom, Town Hall, Derby Road, Peel on Monday 27th October 2003 at 7.00p.m.
 

Present
Mr. J E Lightfoot (Chairman)

Mrs. T M Birkett 

Mr. R J Quayle

Mrs. P S Sweeney 

In attendance
Mr. P G Leadley (Town Clerk)

Mr. D A Bromilow (Finance Officer)
MINUTES
03/277
The Minutes of the meeting held on 22nd September 2003 were taken as read and ADOPTED.
 

3RD SUPPLEMENTAL
03/278
The Town Clerk tabled a copy of the 3rd 
VALUATION LIST

Supplemental Valuation List for the current year.  NOTED.
 



The Town Clerk confirmed that the Rating Section of the Treasury had given a rateable valuation on the new Western Swimming Pool of £1220.00 effective from 1st December 2003.  NOTED
 

RATING APPEAL
03/279
The Town Clerk referred to a rating objection submitted to the Isle of Man Rent and Rating Appeal Commissioners from Mr. S Muscutt of 1 Hawthorne Drive, Ballawattleworth, Peel on the grounds that building works were in the area.  The matter was discussed and it was felt that the property owners at Ballawattleworth already enjoyed a reduction in rates as a result of the estate being incomplete and it was AGREED to object to the rating objection submitted by Mr. Muscutt.
 

FLAG DAYS
03/280
The Town Clerk read out a letter from the Manx Diabetic Group dated 21st October 2003 which sought permission to hold a street collection in Peel in aid of diabetic research on Saturday 19th June 2004.  AGREED
 



A letter from the Chairman of Fundraising for the Poppy Appeal of the Royal British Legion was read out by the Town Clerk.  This year the Legion was facing new challenges, as it would play a central role in helping families of those British service men who had died in Iraq.  The Committee noted that a special recruitment campaign to encourage more volunteers had been launched by the Poppy Appeal and the Chairman of Fundraising again sought the Commissioners help in allowing poppies to be placed within the Town Hall and by drawing public attention to the importance of the Legion’s work in the local press.
 



The Town Clerk read out a letter from the Appeal Co-ordinator for the Mighty Oak Appeal which thanked the Commissioners and in particular Mrs. Sweeney, Chairman of the Commissioners for choosing the Mighty Oak Appeal as her charity with regard to the Civic Sunday collection.  It was noted that the sum of £250.00 had been sent to the Mighty Oak Appeal.  NOTED
 

ISLE OF MAN
03/281
The Town Clerk referred to a copy of the 
CONSTABULARY

Chief Constable’s Annual Report for 2002/2003 which had been received in the form of a CD ROM.
 



A further letter from the Chief Constable dated 14th October was discussed.  The Chief Constable sought the Commissioners input into his policing plan for 2004/05 if the Commissioners wished to influence the policing plan and he specifically enquired as to whether there was any concern that came from constituents, whether the Commissioners had any professional/political views on policing particularly on force priorities, style etc and whether the Commissioners had any comment on the quality of the service provided and the resource issues.  It was AGREED to copy the letter to all Commissioners for consideration at the November General Meeting.
 



The Town Clerk copied a letter from the Chief Inspector of the Isle of Man Constabulary regarding Anti-Social Behaviour Orders.  It was noted that the average cost of obtaining an Order in the United Kingdom was £7000 and it was noted that where all relevant agencies (the Police, the statutory government departments and the local authority) agreed to pursue an Order the Police would bear the cost associated therewith.  In other cases where a body wished to pursue an Order without there being such an agreement then that body would have to bear the cost of taking the Order through the Court process.    NOTED
 

HARBOUR
03/282
The Town Clerk read out a Press Release 
FOOTBRIDGE

prepared by the Department of Transport in respect of the commencement of the scheme to build a jetty, bridge and flapgate in Peel harbour.  NOTED
 



This part of the meeting ended at 7.40p.m.
 

 

 

